



Minutes of the Steering committee meeting of TACR Kappa Programme Project NASPMON, no. TO01000198

Participants: Josef Horálek (chairman), Jana Doubravová, Gylfi Páll Hersir, Þorbjörg Ágústsdóttir, Tomáš Fischer, Jiří Málek

Declaration: The steering committee meeting was held according to schedule with the presence of all members.

Agenda:

- Josef Horálek reminded that the Steering Committee (SC) meetings will be held each 6 months (twice a year) or more often if needed. The next meeting will be held online by the end of January in order to finalize data for the annual report. All members of the Steering committee agreed.
- Josef Horálek informed the Steering Committee about the monitoring visit organised by TACR on 5th October 2021 at the IG Prague
- Josef Horálek introduced the DMP (Data Management Plan) and emphasized the most important points. The accessibility of the data has been discussed. None of the Steering Committee members objected.
- Gylfi Páll Hersir presented the detailed timeline for the annual meeting of the 8th September.

 The program was agreed by all members of the SC
- Letter to IMO regarding data sharing among NASPMON and IMO has been discussed and a draft has been approved by the SC. Such a letter should serve as a template for all other data sharing agreements.
- Porbjörg Ágústsdóttir informed the SC about an interest of research group from the University of Cambridge to exchange seismic data (they are running a seismic network in the area of interest since 2020) and possible cooperation. An official letter will be formulated (similar to that addressed to IMO).
- Gylfi Páll Hersir added that also University of Uppsala requested some data for their research.
- Josef Horálek reminded that the next annual meeting of the NASPMON project members is scheduled spring 2022 and will take place in Prague.
- Porbjörg Ágústsdóttir pointed out that Work Package (WP) meetings should be organised as planned (at least via email or conference call), and all WP leaders should keep informing other WP leaders and the SC and the members of their WP about all the news and advances
- Porbjörg Ágústsdóttir informed the SC about proposed special section at EGU 2022 devoted to Geldingadallir eruption chaired by professor Páll Einarsson.
- Gylfi Páll Hersir emphasised that all emails regarding requests, comments, questions, thoughts etc between SC members should be replied asap preferably within a couple of days to facilitate the continuation of our good work.